Executive Summary

There is a paucity of data available in South Africa on the management of sexually transmitted infections (including HIV) in public sector primary health care (PHC) facilities. Hence, a comprehensive national baseline survey of sexually transmitted infection (STI) and HIV prevention and management services was conducted by the Reproductive Health Research Unit (RHRU), in collaboration with the South African National Department of Health (NDOH) between August 2002 and May 2003.

The primary objectives of the survey were to ascertain the current status of quality of care provided at PHC facilities in order to inform Department of Health STI programme direction and policy review with regard to development of interventions for improved management of STIs, increasing access to STI/HIV prevention services, and reducing new HIV infections. Furthermore, it is anticipated that findings will inform the selection of measurable indicators for ongoing monitoring and evaluation of the national STI programme.
Data were collected by four tools: Facility–based information was collected through telephonic interviews of 962 randomly selected PHC facilities, and by visits to a sub-set of these facilities (n=141) for in-depth surveys. In addition, quality of care was assessed by simulated client visits to facilities (n=139).  Detailed information on specific aspects of STI prevention and management was obtained by interviews with 64 key informants from STI and reproductive health services at national, provincial and local government levels. Key findings are presented in this report. Detailed results will be published in a variety of formats.
This survey estimates that about two million symptomatic STI clients are treated at public sector PHC facilities in South Africa annually; and that about 8, 400 000 symptomatic and asymptomatic STI infections occurred in 2002 in South Africa, among a population (15 years or older) of about 30 million.
It was found that 50% of professional nurses at PHC facilities were ‘ever trained’ in syndromic management of STIs, and hence, in many instances the national STI treatment guidelines are implemented with variable quality. Effective management of STIs in public sector PHC facilities is compromised by the lack of adequately trained staff, and by inappropriate use of available drugs. The number of facilities that provided correct drug treatment for vaginal discharge, urethral discharge, and genital ulcers was below 50% in almost all provinces except Eastern Cape (50%) and Gauteng (51%). In addition, effective management of the STI programme was compromised by the quality of history-taking, clinical examination, risk assessment and counselling practices, and by inconsistencies and discrepancies in record-keeping and collection of monitoring information in approximately 34% of the 962 PHC facilities surveyed.

A number of interventions have been identified to strengthen STI/HIV management and prevention services in public sector PHC facilities. These include in-service training and transfer of skills to health care providers, and the implementation of systems for monitoring and evaluation of key activities, for support and supervision, and for human resources management, to ensure that opportunities to provide prompt and effective treatment for STIs, and for prevention of HIV infection are not missed. 

